
From: EB-EEO
To: O"Connor, David
Cc: Elizabeth Goldin
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL]: WRAL-TV random EEO audit
Date: Wednesday, April 26, 2023 10:44:07 AM

Mr. O’Connor,
 
WRAL-TV, Raleigh, NC (Fac ID No. 8688) is not required to respond to the April, 2023 audit.
 
Sincerely,
 
 
Lynn Kalagian-Jones
EEO Specialist
Investigations & Hearings Division
Enforcement Bureau
 
 

From: O'Connor, David <doconnor@wbklaw.com> 
Sent: Monday, April 24, 2023 3:22 PM
To: EB-EEO <EB-EEO@fcc.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL]: WRAL-TV random EEO audit
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Federal Communications Commission. Do not click on links or
open attachments unless you recognize the sender and trust the content to be safe. If you suspect this is a phishing
attempt, please use the 'Report Message' feature in Microsoft Outlook or forward the email to the NSOC.

 
Per today’s attached Public Notice, station WRAL-TV, Raleigh, North Carolina, Facility ID No.
8688 (“WRAL”) has been randomly selected for an EEO audit.  WRAL is part of an employment
unit that consists of the following stations, all of which are licensed to, or ultimately owned by,
the same entity, Capitol Broadcasting Company, Inc. (“CBC”):
 
Station                                                                         Last Renewal Granted
 
WRAZ(TV), Raleigh, NC, FID 64611                    04/29/2021 (File No. 0000118599)
WRAL-TV (subject station)                                   01/28/2021 (File No. 0000118596)
WNGT-CD, Raleigh, NC, FID 71089                    12/17/2020 (File No. 0000118246)
WRAL(FM), Raleigh, NC, FID 73920                   11/25/2019 (File No. 0000079370)
WCLY(AM), Raleigh, NC, FID 51262                   11/19/2019 (File No. 0000079380)
WDNC(AM), Durham, NC, FID 17762                11/19/2019 (File No. 0000079387)
WCMC-FM, Holly Springs, NC, FID 51760        11/19/2019 (File No. 0000079372)
 
Per Paragraph 5(c) of the audit letter, because the WRAZ(TV) license renewal application was
granted after February 1, 2021, we are writing to request additional guidance on whether an
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audit response is required for WRAL and the other stations in this employment unit.
 
Please let me know if you need any additional information.
 
Respectfully,
 
David O’Connor
Counsel for Capitol Broadcasting Company, Inc.
 
 

W​ILKINSON ) BARKER ) KNAUER ) LLP

David A. O'Connor
Partner
1800 M Street NW Suite 800N
Washington, DC 20036
Tel: 202.383.3429
doconnor@wbklaw.com
vCARD

​
​
This electronic message transmission contains information from the law firm of Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP which may be confidential
or privileged. The information is intended for the use of the individual or entity named above.  If you are not the intended recipient, be
aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or use of the contents of this information is prohibited. If you have received this
electronic transmission in error, please delete this message and any attachments from your system and contact us immediately by
telephone at 202.783.4141 or by electronic mail to the sender.
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